
ORANGE CENTER SCHOOL DISTRICT 

BOARD OF TRUSTEES 

NOTICE OF HEARING ON INCREASE IN LEVEL 1 DEVELOPER FEE 

 

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that at 6:30 PM on January 8, 2025, the Board of Trustees 

(“Board”) of the Orange Center School District will hold a meeting at 3530 S Cherry Ave. 

Fresno, CA 93706 to consider adopting a resolution to increase the existing fee on development 

projects within the District boundaries pursuant to Education Code section 17620. The proposed 

Level 1 fee would apply to new residential construction, to new commercial and industrial 

construction, and to other residential construction where assessable space increases, as permitted 

by law. 

The Board will also review its exemption from the requirements of the California 

Environmental Quality Act (“CEQA”) relative to the increase in the fee and consider the adoption 

of a Notice of Exemption pursuant to Education Code section 17621, subd. (a). 

Members of the public are invited to provide oral or written comments at the meeting. 

The District has made public the information detailing the amount or estimated cost 

required for the service supported by the fee and the anticipated revenue sources, including 

general fund revenues. The information can be obtained at 3530 S Cherry Ave. CA 93706, or by 

contacting Mayra Sanchez, Business Manager at (559) 237-0437. 

 

 

 

By:  Terry Hirschfield, Superintendent 
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